CONSTITUTION OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

The Group will be known as Leek Health Centre Patient Participation Group (PPG). 

Association

The Group is affiliated to the National Association for Patient Participation (N.A.P.P.) which is a registered Charity.  The Group is bound by N.A.P.P.’s rules.

Aim
To develop a positive and constructive relationship between patients, the Practice and the community it serves, ensuring the Practice remains accountable and responsive to all its patients’ needs
Projects
The Group will develop an annual project list in support of this aim.  This will be formally agreed with the Practice.  It will review its successes and learning points as part of its Annual General Meeting, where the next year’s projects will be approved.
Membership
· Membership will be voluntary and open to any patient registered with the practice.
· Membership will be via the ‘meeting group’, or ‘e-members’ who will interact with The Group by email.  They may at any time transfer to the meeting group by contacting The Chair.
· All members must complete the application form and sign a confidentiality agreement.
· The Group Chair (and any other officials that may be required from time to time) will be elected at the AGM to serve for a period of 12 months
· The duties of officials will be agreed and reviewed from time to time by The Membership and recorded in Meeting Notes.
· Members must let the Chair know if they no longer wish to participate in the PPG.
Meetings
· Meetings will take place at least four times a year, in or near Leek
· Meeting times and dates will aim to accommodate the other commitments of members.
· Quorum will be three members
· Notes will be taken at each meeting with copies distributed to all Members after each meeting. Notes will subsequently be displayed on The Practice website.
· Secretarial support can be requested from the practice

· A maximum of three Members and a maximum of two Practice Staff may represent The Group at meetings of The Leek and Biddulph Patient Locality Group, which are usually held bi-monthly with venues alternating between Leek and Biddulph.
Annual General Meeting
An AGM shall be held once each calendar year.  Notice of the day, time and place will be published in Leek Health Centre public area and circulated to PPG Members via email not less than 21 days prior to the date of the meeting.

Any item for the agenda shall be sent to the Chair for consideration at least 14 days prior to the AGM date.

Election and re-election of officers.
The only mandatory officer is the Chair, but others officer positions may be created and filled as necessary.

All Officers may offer themselves annually for re-election at an A.G.M.
If more than one nomination is received for an officer position then a vote must take place.  In the event of a tie the serving Chair has the casting vote.

Newly elected officers will take up their duties 7 days after the conclusion of the A.G.M.

Finance

Any request for out of pocket expenses must be made by completion of the expenses claim form.
Changes/Amendments to this Constitution
Proposed Changes to this Constitution will be circulated to all Members prior to their discussion at a scheduled meeting, where they will be debated and decided by a simple majority vote.
Projects for 2022-23  
1. To actively participate in the next Practice Survey
2. To support the next Covid vaccination rollout in October/November, including making use of the opportunity to get more patient email addresses and mobile numbers
3. To set up a subgroup to examine how social media can be used to improve how the PPG communicates between its members, and with the patient population as a whole.  This work will include developing a recommendation on how some kind of regular practice news/update might be established.  A member of staff from the Practice who has responsibility for social media will be invited to join this group.
4. To follow up on selected items from the first Practice Meeting (eg problems with telephony) and then to organise and hold a second Practice Meeting (possibly in June 2023)
5. To continue to represent our patients at meetings and forums eg Locality Group
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